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October 1, 2019

Dear Parent,

This morning I had the opportunity to meet with a group of concerned parents about the communication regarding the recent graffiti, vandalism, and implied threat in the middle school girl’s bathroom.  I was thankful for the opportunity to meet with these parents and I am open to meeting with any parent who would like additional information and clarification about this situation.  During the course of this meeting, it became apparent to me that a more timely letter to parents regarding this incident should have been part of our communication plan.  For that I humbly apologize to the CSA school community.

I want to assure you that during the entire course of this ongoing investigation the district followed our security protocols, followed our safety procedures, and used all of our security tools--including the ongoing professional development of our staff in student safety situations. In addition, we followed the recommendations of the Brighton Police from the onset of this investigation. 

Moving forward we are still actively pursuing our investigation.  If you, or your student, have any information about this vandalism, please report that information to our administrative team.    While the police have deemed these threats to be non-credible, our administration has treated this situation with the upmost importance.   

We have increased administrative support in the school building and we are continuing to monitor all students who leave the classroom.   The Brighton Police will be on campus both inside and outside on Wednesday and Thursday and in the area surrounding the campus both days.   We have instructed advisory teachers to reassure their students that safety measures designed to protect them are in place.   In the event that your student would need additional support, we have arranged to have district social workers available.

Our focus for the immediate future is to work hand-in-hand with the Brighton Police Department, continuing our ongoing investigation and utilizing the tools that we have in place to ensure student safety.   We want all students and parents to understand that any threats, even those considered pranks, are taken seriously by school administration.  Students making any threat to school safety could be expelled and/or possibly face criminal charges.  

If you would like to meet with me directly or have any information that would assist us in our ongoing investigation, I am happy to set up an appointment to meet with you at your convenience. Please call me directly at (810) 225-9940.  

In Partnership with You,

Steven M. Beyer

Steven M. Beyer, Superintendent
